 B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD

Meeting held: 20th January 2012
Present:
Councillor Russell Roberts (Chair)

Mark Driver (Kettering Locality Nene Commissioning)
Caroline Wardle (NNDC)

Simon Mutsaars (Groundwork)

Debbie Egan (Kettering CAB)

Dipana Patel (NCC)

Fiona Galbraith (NEP)
Also Present:
Julia Beckett (Kettering Borough Council)

Iain Kirtley (Kettering Borough Council)
Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

11.LSP.15    APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Stuart Wesselby, Councillor Bill Parker, Gemma Thomas, Jo Russell, Sajeeda Rose, Councillor Terry Freer and Insp. Dick Aistrop.
11.LSP.16
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

11.LSP.17
LSP CONFERENCE UPDATE AND FUTURE FOCUS

A report was submitted which updated the Executive Board on the key messages from the 2011 conference; began the process of developing the new Sustainable Community Strategy for Kettering Borough and sought to agree a date for the next conference.


The report was supplemented by a presentation and it was noted that two more themes had now been added to those outlined in the report as follows:-

· Community Safety

· Growth and Regeneration


It was noted that the Borough Council was proposing to hold a conference during the Spring, to which all LSP partners would be invited, on job creation with a particular focus on apprenticeships and getting young people into work.


The Chair advised the Board that a Voluntary Sector Task and Finish Group had been set up to conduct a detailed review of the Voluntary Sector.  The Council had pledged not to cut the amount of budget available for voluntary sector grants.  Welfare reform had been discussed at the last meeting of the Executive Committee.


The Deputy Chief Executive advised the Board that the Council was in the process of developing a protocol and policy for Volunteering.  This would be shared with partners once it had been adopted.

In discussion the following points were made:-

· Environmental dimensions, such as Green Deal, carbon reporting rights, environmental impacts on health and well-being and employment and skills should not be lost

· Kettering exemplars should be woven into the final document

· The scrutiny around voluntary sector funding should feed into work around service level agreements

· The Sustainable Communities Strategy should be placed on the agenda for the April meeting of the Board, with indicative timeframes

· Consultation workshops had proved useful in the past to interact with the public

· Community 'Have Your Say' events in community centres should be considered

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
the Executive Board notes the success of the Annual Conference;


(ii)
Officers be asked to begin the process of refreshing the Sustainable Communities Strategy building on the themes identified;


(iii)
partners provide details of issues affecting the Borough along with details of what work was being undertaken to address them, using the tests for inclusion; and


(iv)
the conference take place on 19th October 2012.

11.LSP.18
KETTERING HEALTH AND WELLBEING FORUM UPDATE


A report was submitted which updated members of the Executive Board and sought approval for the establishment of a Kettering Health and Wellbeing Board.


It was noted that it was proposed to substitute the current Neighbourhood and Communities Panel with a Kettering Health and Wellbeing Board, working in a similar pattern to the Community Safety Partnership.  Key partners had been identified and the group would be chaired by Nene Commissioning and the GP Locality Chair.


The proposed focus of the group was outlined and various aspects of the work of health and well being boards were discussed.  The JSNA Locality Summary was noted.


It was suggested that the Executive Board's priorities and principles should be articulated in the terms of reference, including a mechanism to engage at a locality level.  It was felt that there was much work to do around health and wellbeing, and the establishment of the Kettering Health and Wellbeing Board was the right direction to take at this time.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
it be recommended that the Kettering Health and Well Being Board replace the Neighbourhood and Communities Panel;


(ii)
the LSP Executive Board agrees that the Kettering Health and Wellbeing Board should set the focus and report back to the LSP Executive Board; and

(iii)
the members of the Neighbourhood and Communities Panel be informed of the changes and thanked for their contributions and support.
11.LSP.19
OLYMPIC TORCH RELAY


It was noted that the Olympic torch would be visiting Kettering, Geddington and Dingley on 2nd July 2012.  Further information regarding routes would be made available in March.


A DVD was shown for the benefit of members of the Board.

11.LSP.20
VINTAGE FESTIVAL 2012


An update was given on the above event.

11.LSP.21
ALCOHOL HARM REDUCTION UPDATE

A verbal update was given.

11.LSP.22
VOLUNTARY SECTOR UPDATE

Valerie Hitchman gave an update on the work of the Voluntary Sector Task and Finish Group.
11.LSP.23
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Board would take place at 9.00 am on 13th April 2012.

Dates for 2012 were as follows:-

· 13th April 
· 
13th July

·  19th October (conference)

·  18th January 2013

·  19th April 2013 

(The meeting started at 9.00 am and ended at 10.20 am)

Signed …………………………………

Chair

AI
Local Strategic Partnership Executive Board No. 3

20.1.12

